
NSWGOVERNMENT Transport

Ms Dianne Fajmon
Senior Environmental Planning Officer − Rail
Infrastructure Projects
NSW Department of Planning
GPO Box 39
SYDNEY NSW 2001

CD11/04266

Attn: Ms Lisa Chan

Dear Ms Fajmon

Exhibition of Environmental Assessment for Nundah Bank Third Track
(MP 10_0094))

I refer to the Department of Planning's letter dated 28 March 2011 inviting submissions
on the Environmental Assessment (EA) of the Nundah Bank Third Track Project
proposed by the Australian Rail Track Corporation Ltd (ARTC). The Department of
Transport appreciates the opportunity to provide comment.

The Department of Transport has reviewed the information provided and understands
that the rail corridor to be upgraded as part of this project is part of the Hunter Valley
Network. The network plays a key role in the transport of freight, particularly the
movement of coal from mines in the Hunter Valley for export via the Port of Newcastle.

The Department of Transport recognises the importance and benefits of this freight task
to the NSW economy and supports the project. The following comments are provided for
the Department's consideration in the assessment of this application:

The rail corridor is owned by the NSW Government's Country Rail Infrastructure
Authority and is subject to a long term lease to the ARTC.

• There are no operational railway stations on this section of line.

• There are two relevant level crossings:
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